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In recent years, universities have been proactive and taken collective action to 
strengthen internal processes that impact on degree classification. The result was a 
levelling off by 2018�t19 in the percentage of students achieving upper degree 
awards. Before the pandemic, universities were setting out plans for reviews and 
changes that were expected to see further progress being made. 

The pandemic presented unique circumstances. Universities had to pause many 
planned activities to focus on supporting their students during this period. This 
included introducing a range of proportionate and appropriate measures to make 
sure students were not unfairly disadvantaged, including no detriment and safety net 
policies. There are important lessons from the pandemic that will have supported 
genuine improvements �]�v���•�š�µ�����v�š�•�[���‰���Œ�(�}�Œ�u���v�����•. We are committed to exploring 
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2. UUK and GuildHE will publish a list of the revised degree outcomes statements on 
the UUK website. 

3. In January 2023, UUK and GuildHE will publish an annual review of wider progress 
on the UK Standing Committee for Quality and Assessment (UKSCQA) statement 
of intent on degree classification. This will include committing to further sector-
led action where there are common challenges or progress is stalling.  

4. UUK and GuildHE will work with the Committee for University Chairs (CUC) to 
support governing bodies governing bodies to strengthen their understanding 
and scrutiny of degree classification trends and related activities.  

This statement relates to England only although actions set out above remain part of 

a UK wide framework. 

 


